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  (360) 956-7001
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       (360) 753-7012
rickfinn@localaccess.com
Fax (360) 753-6862
   
  kathym@localaccess.com
February 18, 2010
VIA E-MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY
Mr. David Danner, Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW

Olympia, WA  98504-7250

Re:
TracFone Wireless, Inc. - Docket No. UT-093012
Dear Mr. Danner:

As the Commission considers the Application filed by TracFone Wireless, Inc. for Eligible Telecommunications Carrier (ETC) status, it may want to take into account actions taken by other state commissions in the recent months.  
For the Commission's consideration, I am enclosing TracFone's withdrawal of its ETC request in California.  This withdrawal came after the California Commission Staff raised considerable questions concerning the application.  Also attached is a California Order instituting an investigation of TracFone for failure to contribute to universal service funding, among other things.  

In addition, attached is a Final Order from Idaho denying TracFone's Application for failure to comply with some basic requirements for operation in the State of Idaho.  

Finally, attached is TracFone's Notice of Withdrawal in the State of Colorado.  This Notice of Withdrawal was filed after questions were raised about TracFone's failure to contribute to E911 service.

Thank you for your attention to these matters.








Sincerely,








RICHARD A. FINNIGAN

RAF/km
Enclosures
cc:
WITA Members (via e-mail)

Parties of Record (via e-mail)


Jing Liu (via e-mail)


Tim Zawislak (via e-mail)
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